shame, hope, and despair. And, to speak first of fear,
since a man sometimes thinks that he cannot endure
penance, against this thought may be set, as remedy,
the thought that such bodily penance is short and.
mild compared with.the pain of Hell, which is so
cruel and so loftg that it lasts for ever.
Now against the shame that a man has in confes-
sion, and especially of these hypocrites that would be
held so perfect that they have no need for shrift—
against that shame should a man think, and reason-
ably enough, that he who has not been ashamed to do
foul things, certainly he ought not to be ashamed to
do fair things, 'and of such is confession. A man
should also think that God sees and knows all his
thoughts and all his deeds; from Him nothing may
be hidden nor covered. Men shoijld even bear in
mind the shame that is to come at the day of judg-
ment to those who are not penitent and shriven in
this present life. For all the creatures on earth and in
Hell shall openly behold all that sinners hide in this
world.
Now to speak of the hope of those who are negli-
gent and slow in shriving themselves—that is of two
sorts. The one is, that he hopes to live long and to
acquire riches for his delight, and then he will shrive
himself; and as he tells himself, it seems to him that
it will then be time enough to go to confession. An-
other is the over-confidence that he has in Christ's
mercy. Against the first vice he shall think, that our
life is in no security; and also that all the riches in
this world are at hazard, and pass as does a shadow on
the wall. And, as Saint Gregory says, it is part of the
great righteousness of God that never shall the tor-
ment cease of those that would never withdraw them-
selves willingly from sin, but have always continued
in sin; because, for the perpetual will to sin, they
shall have perpetual torment.
Despair is of two sorts: the first is of the mercy of
Christ; the other is the thought of sinners that they
:annot long persevere in goodness. The first despair
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